### WILDER EXCHANGE

WILDER EXCHANGE September/October 2015 **ISSUE** 

#### **City Hall Contacts**

Mayor

Stanley Turner Cell:240-9302 Home:441-8347

#### **City Administrator**

Terry Vance tvance@isoc.net

City Clerk

Tracy Herald therald@isoc.net

City Web Page www.cityofwilder.com

#### **CITY SERVICE REFERENCE NUMBERS**

**CITY BUILDING** 

581-8884

POLICE DEPT.

581-8863

FIRE DEPT.

North South

431-1440

431-5884

**MAINTENANCE** 

581-8884

REPUBLIC

513-771-

**SERVICES** 

4200

**NORTHERN KY** WATER DISTRICT 578-9898

**SANITATION** 

578-7460

DISTRICT

#### **CALENDAR OF EVENTS**

City Council Meetings - 1st & 3rd Monday of Every Month at 7:00 PM

City Council Meetings can be viewed on Insight Channel 16.

Wilder Planning & Zoning - 4th Monday (as needed) at 7:00 PM

Senior Citizens Meeting - 3rd Thursday of every month at 7:30 PM

Wilder Vol. Fire Dept Drill - Every Monday at 7:30 PM

Wilder Vol.Fire Ladies Aux. - 4th Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM

#### SPECIAL DATES

September 19th—14th Annul Bluegrass Festival

October 2nd-4th—Fall Yard Sale

October 31st-Halloween

November 20th—Turkey Raffle



PLEASE KEEP OUR MEN AND WOMEN SERVING IN THE ARMED FORCES IN YOUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS

<u>www.cityofwilder.com</u>

#### PRESCRIPTION DRUG DISPOSAL

The Wilder Police Department now has a prescription drug drop box located in the lobby of the City Building. This secure drop box is available to the public to dispose of any medicine that is no longer needed or outdated.

These drugs can be targeted for theft or misuse, often times by people that have access to your residence. Placing them in the trash or disposing of them through the sewer system is also not recommended and can pose other problems.

Items that are NOT accepted are needles, liquids, inhalers, aerosol cans, thermometers, and medications from businesses or clinics.

The Northern Kentucky Drug Strike Force empties the drop box and disposes of the contents safely.

## With Deepest Sympathy to the Family of

Mr. Rudolph Zinser

Mr. Fred Mains

# CITY-WIDE

October 2nd, 3rd, 4th

This is an annual event to assist citizens in perhaps making money on items that would be routinely disposed of.

No license is needed and all fees on this annual event are waived.

Contact the city building if you wish to be placed on a participation list which will be displayed at the City Building. An ad will be placed in the newspaper indicating the participating streets provided we are notified by Monday, September 28th at noon.

#### CHILD I.D. CARDS

The Wilder Police Department now has a new Child I.D. card system that will allow us to create identification cards for children. These cards are the size of a credit card and include a color photo of your child, your child's information, and digitally scanned thumb print.

The identification cards are free and are offered to City of Wilder residents. Appointments can be made on Thursdays or Fridays. If you would like a Child Identification Card created for your child/children please contact Officer Chris Vance at 581–8863 ext. 208.

